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To:
Elmira Mangum, Associate Provost for Finance

From:
Joseph Jordan, Director, Sonja Haynes Stone Center for 

Black Culture and History

Re:
Budget Impact Report, 2003-04

The recent budget cuts continue to erode our ability to fully address our overall mission. A direct and immediate effect will be felt in our work with other departments. Our strategy through previous cuts was to work more closely with other campus departments to co-sponsor projects, programs and service. The most recent cuts eliminate that small pool of collaborative funds and we will now have to redirect them to our own internal use, at a loss to interdepartmental projects.

Research

The Stone Center is developing an applied research agenda that focuses on the role of culture in development and in building viable communities. As part of this effort we had on our staff a part-time research assistant responsible for gathering data and information on this type of work from the literature and from existing projects for use in proposal development. The budget cuts eliminated this position and our work has been severely limited as a result. We estimate that our research/service project work, scheduled to begin in earnest in 2004-2005, will now have to be delayed at least a year or until external funding can be secured.

Public Service

Our major public service effort, COMMUNIVERSITY, also utilized the services of the research assistant and has, therefore, been directly affected by the loss of that position. In addition, COMMUNIVERSITY is unable to meet the demand for enrichment courses for the K-12 students they normally serve. Instead of opening the program to more participants as had been planned, an artificial cap was placed on enrollment that limited our service area and quite likely turned away young people in need of our services.

Programming

Our programming schedule has been halved. This schedule normally includes an active line-up of visiting scholars and speakers who address key issues, events and debates in African diaspora and American life. These programs have region wide audiences and, thus, serve communities beyond the campus in ways that are often not fully appreciated. In the past year our community audiences have grown by over 40% and the level of satisfaction with our work among this group has grown as well. We expect that the cut-back in our offerings will also set us back in our efforts to continue to serve the triangle communities through our programming. 
